

Code Administrator Meeting Summary

Meeting Name: CMP335/6 Workgroup 1

Date: 25 February 2020

Contact Details

Chair: Paul Mullen Contact details: paul.j.mullen@nationalgrideso.com

Proposer: Eleanor Horn Contact details: Eleanor.Horn@nationalgrideso.com

Key areas of discussion

- CMP335/6 has been decided as Urgent by the Authority, which means it can have shorter consultation periods than Workgroups under normal timescales. An indicative Urgent modification timeline was shared with the workgroup for feedback – the amended version will be shared at the next meeting.
- The Workgroup discussed the three areas that will be addressed under CMP335/6:
 - Allocating the bands: Create a process for allocating Final Demand Sites (as defined under CMP334) to the bands (determined under CMP332) as per paragraphs 24 and 25 of the Direction
 - Dispute resolution: Determine if existing processes for dispute resolution (CUSC Section 7.2 & 7.3) remain effective as per paragraphs 32 and 36 of the Direction
 - Billing processes: Update Demand TNUoS billing processes for the revised CMP332 methodology
- Further consideration was required in some areas, which is summarised in the Actions below.

Action	Owner	Due by
Reduce Panel timescales to allow more time for Code Administrator	PM	9 March 2020
Consultation		
Consider any interaction with CMP311 to share back with	GN /	9 March 2020
Workgroup regarding Credit Monitoring	EH	



Share response from Ofgem (once received) regarding whether the	GN /	9 March 2020
intention of the TCR decision was to include interconnectors in the	EH	
"Final Demand" definition. Confirm what this means for		
interconnectors a) within UK and b) member states		
Conduct analysis on impact of inclusion/exclusion of interconnectors	GN /	9 March 2020
as "Final Demand"	EH	
Investigate whether more frequent settlement runs can be carried	GN /	9 March 2020
out sooner than the RF (Reconciliation Final), to reimburse	EH	
customers who successfully dispute bandings		

Next Steps

• The next Workgroup will be on 9 March 2020.

For further information, please contact Paul Mullen.